

George Mounokoliavitz By email

Reference: FOI-2019-140

21 March 2019

Dear Mr Mounokoliavitz,

Your request was received on 27 February 2019 and I am dealing with it under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act').

## You asked:

Please provide the following information regarding the Law (M100 or M101) undergraduate course at your university. If variants of this course are available (such as Law with another subject or Law with a year of study abroad), please exclude them from your response.
[1] The number of candidates enrolled in the law course at the start of the following academic years: 2018, 2017, 2016.

- [2] The percentage of UK-domiciled, EU-domiciled, and International candidates enrolled in the law course at the start of the following academic years: 2018, 2017, 2016.
- [3] The offer rate for the law course for the following application cycles: 2017/2018, 2016/2017, 2015/2016.
- [4] The number of students who were offered a place on Results Day despite missing the terms of their conditional offers.
- [4A] An anonymised list of all of the A-level, IB, or other final graduation grades of the students who missed their conditional offers but who were nonetheless offered a place. This list should contain a separate entry or row for each candidate.
- [5] Whether the university's law course has entered into the UCAS Clearing process during the following admissions cycles: 2017/2018, 2016/2017, 2015/2016.
- [5A] If so, the number of law offers given to candidates through Clearing in each of these admissions cycles.
- [6] Whether the university's law course has received applications through the UCAS Extra process during the following admissions cycles: 2017/2018, 2016/2017, 2015/2016. [6A] If so, the number of law offers given to candidates through Extra in each of these admissions cycles.

The Old Schools Trinity Lane Cambridge, CB2 1TN

Tel: +44 (0) 1223 764142 Fax: +44 (0) 1223 332332 Email: foi@admin.cam.ac.uk www.cam.ac.uk



[7] Whether the university's law course has participated in the UCAS Adjustment process during the following admissions cycles: 2017/2018, 2016/2017, 2015/2016.

[7A] If so, the number of law offers given to candidates through Adjustment in each of these admissions cycles.

[8] Whether the university has offered candidates a lower 'contextual' offer during the following admissions cycles: 2017/2018, 2016/2017, 2015/2016.

[8A] If so, the number of contextual offers given to candidates in each of these admissions cycles.

The information you have requested, where held by the University, is published. The University therefore considers that this information is reasonably accessible to you by other means and is exempt under section 21(1) of the Act, which confers absolute exemption.

- 1-2. This information can be found at <a href="https://www.prao.admin.cam.ac.uk/data-analysis-planning/student-numbers">https://www.prao.admin.cam.ac.uk/data-analysis-planning/student-numbers</a>
- 3. This information can be found at https://www.undergraduate.study.cam.ac.uk/apply/statistics
- 4. We do not keep a list of narrow misses and some of the data to identify these will be held only at College level. Each College is a separate legal entity and public authority under the Act.
- 5. We have not entered clearing for any courses.
- 6. We do not receive applications via UCAS Extra.
- 7. We have not previously participated in UCAS Adjustment.
- 8. The University does not hold information on the rationale behind individual offers, which are set by the Colleges.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request an internal review of this decision, you should contact us quoting the reference number above. The University would normally expect to receive your request for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this letter and reserves the right not to review a decision where there has been undue delay in raising a complaint. If you are not content with the outcome of your review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the University. The Information Commissioner may be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF (https://ico.org.uk/).

Yours sincerely,

James Knapton